
 

family, resident, and staff update 
MAY 31, 2022 

OUTBREAK ALL CLEAR 
Dear Saint Thomas families, residents, and staff, 

We are pleased to let you know that the COVID outbreak on the 2nd floor in supportive 
living at Saint Thomas has been lifted today. The four (4) residents and one (1) staff member 
who tested positive are doing well and have made a full recovery.  

We continue to monitor everyone closely. All restrictions have been lifted. Thank you for your 
patience, understanding, and support.  

We kindly ask that everyone continue to follow safety precautions and avoid visiting if you have 
symptoms. Since our outbreak is lifted, there will not be any requirement at this time for QR 
code proof of vaccination status or providing documentation of a negative PCR or Rapid Antigen 
Swab (RAS) result. Visitors are welcome. 

As always, you are welcome to contact me, Leanne Gugenheimer, the Site Administrator, at 
780-450-2987 ext. 244, alternatively Leanne.gugenheimer@covenantcare.ca  or 
email admin@covenantcare.ca with questions or suggestions. 
 
 
Michelle Charlesworth Leanne Gugenheimer 
Senior Director of Operations Site Administrator 
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